Center Township Board of Supervisors October 13, 2020 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, October 13, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. There were no visitors present.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Deter and the Pledge of Allegience was recited.

Harry made a motion to approve the September meeting minutes as read. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Bids for the new equipment storage building were opened and read at noon. The bid amounts are listed below. Harry made a motion to reject all the bids as they are much higher than expected. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously. It was agreed to proceed with plans for an alternative to provide shelter for the equipment.

MacBracey Corporation	\$237,900.00
Swede Construction	\$267,000.00
Maxim Construction	\$296,750.00
Fleeher Contracting	\$308,404.00

Paul made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 3-2020 revising the 2020 Budget to reflect receipt of the Impact Fee, thereby increasing the total revenue. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 4-2020 authorizing the Board of Supervisors to sign permitting agreements with PennDOT for the sewer line extension project. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The 2021 Budget was discussed. The work session to prepare the budget was scheduled for November 5th at 1:00 p.m.

Trick or Treat was scheduled for October 31st from 6:00 to 7:00 pm with those wishing to participate leaving their porch lights on.

It was agreed to cancel activities for the annual Community Christmas Celebration due to the limitations caused by the COVID virus.

Clean Up Week was successful but the collection was lighter than the spring event.

The new pavilion construction is nearing completion. New signs with park regulations were discussed and it was agreed they were needed.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Secretary